RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 15, 2006

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the lobby on November 15, 2006.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:15.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Traci Gillock, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Mark Adams, and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors: Lou Ann Carman, Pam Johns and Terra Lyerla.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Curriculum/Technology Committee report was presented by Ms. Johns.  We are holding some of the technology funds for next year.  We are not sure how the computer lab situation will be.  KETS funding proposal is $12.00 per student.  In January we could get some new computers for the computer lab, in anticipation of on-line testing.  

The next AR party is Dec. 14.  It will be a Winter Dance.  The cut-off date is Dec. 12.  “Other reading” cut-off date is Dec. 8.

Climate/Student Services Committee report was presented by Ms. Lyerla.  The committee met in September and selected Ms. Lyerla as the new chairperson.  Awards Night was changed to Nov. 16.  The committee finalized the plans for Awards Night at their November meeting. Mr. Adams suggested that we put pictures of the bike winners in the newspaper.  Drug Awareness program was a big success.  We had a staff cookout on the Friday before fall break.  Plans have been set for the staff Christmas party.  It will be held at Linda Lawson’s house at 6:30 on Dec. 15.  

The committee plans to begin looking into playground grants.

Mr. Adams said that the people from his work want to donate board games to students in need.

Ms. Harris suggested that committees work on plans in more detail so that duties are assigned to committee members.

Instruction/Instructional Materials committee report was presented by Ms. Carman, as attached.  Writing Wall of Fame breakfast was today, Nov. 15.  Ms. Gillock thinks that the county is looking into county-wide Social Studies textbook adoption and curriculum maps.  It was the consensus of the committee that state-wide, or even nation-wide curriculum should be implemented.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the September 13 meeting.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Adams seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

September and October Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.  

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were 17 accidents since the last meeting.  This, of course, included 2 months and an extra week.  Two were in the outside play area; eight in the gym, five in the classroom, one in the restroom and one on the stairs.  

OTHER BUSINESS 

Elementary Student Art will be on display at ECC, according to Mr. Menendez.

ESS Assistants were hired.  They are:  Jessica Wilson, Raylene Richardson and Mary Manson.  ESS is going well.

Two anonymous letters have been received regarding the Lifetouch Ident-a-Kid program.  They expressed concern about the access of children’s identities. These could possibly be from concerned parents, or could be from Lifetouch competitors.  Ms. Harris asked if this should be discussed by the Board of Education.  Mr. Coffey said that he would bring it up with other principles.

AGENDA FOR DECEMBER 13 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Professional Development Committee

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. OTHER BUSINESS

VIII. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Adams seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:25.

.
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Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                       Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
